
 
Dear Supervisors:  
 
We are writing on behalf of the Young Women's Freedom Center to urge you to oppose the 
appointment of Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed.  
 
The Police Commission is tasked with: 1) Setting policy for the police department, 2) Conducting 
disciplinary hearings on charges of police misconduct, 3) Imposing discipline for misconduct; 
and 4) Hearing police officers’ appeals from discipline imposed by the Chief of Police. Police 
accountability is a central role of the Police Commissioners, and it is one of the few public 
bodies where the public can weigh in on the SF Police Department's actions. Given the recent 
brutal murder of George Floyd, it is now more critical than ever to ensure we have police 
commissioners who take their role of holding police accountable seriously.  
 
However, as recently as last year, Deputy District Attorney Nancy Tung has opposed police 
accountability. During her campaign for San Francisco District Attorney in November 2019, in 
response to a questionnaire from the ACLU of Northern California, San Francisco Rising, and 
the Immigrant Legal Resource Center, she expressly opposed AB 392 (The California Act to 
Save Lives). Championed by families whose loved ones were killed by the police, AB 392 
established that police can use deadly force “only when necessary” to defend against threat of 
death or serious bodily injury, replacing the vague and dangerous standard that authorized 
officers to use deadly force whenever “reasonable”.  
 
Additionally, Tung has opposed the closure of the SF Juvenile Hall as well as the County Jail 7 
at 850 Bryant. On these issues, a majority of the SF Board of Supervisors has supported closing 
Juvenile Hall and County Jail 7, with broad community support. Given these examples of Tung's 
positions, we have serious concerns about her ability to represent community needs in regards 
to public safety, police accountability, or investing in rehabilitation and not incarceration.  
 
While Tung's record has been made public as a candidate for District Attorney and DCCC, 
Gordon-Creed has almost no public track record to speak of. We are unclear what his 
experience is in holding police officers accountable or on the various issues we've raised. 
Additionally, it is unknown what experience he brings to the area of police accountability in the 
last 25 years since his days as a Deputy City Attorney where he represented police officers.  
 
Therefore, we strongly urge the Board of Supervisors to oppose the appointment of both Tung 
and Gordon-Creed. We believe the Mayor can choose candidates that more accurately align 
with community values, have authentic and deep ties to the community, and who have a track 
record to justify their appointment to such an important office.  
 
 
 



 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jessica Nowlan 
Executive Director 
Young Women’s Freedom Center 
 
Amika Mota 
Policy Director  
Young Women’s Freedom Center 
 
 
Krea Gomez 
Advocacy and Campaigns Director  
Young Women’s Freedom Center 
 
 



 
 
 
May 29, 2020 
  
Via Email  
  
San Francisco Board of Supervisors 
bos-supervisors@sfgov.org 
bos-legislative_aides@sfgov.org  
  
RE: Nominations to the San Francisco Police Commission 
  
Dear Supervisors, 
 
We write to express our serious concerns with Mayor Breed’s nomination of Deputy District 
Attorney Nancy Tung and former Deputy City Attorney Geoffrey Gordon-Creed to the San 
Francisco Police Commission. As you know, the Police Commission is tasked with: 

1. Setting policy for the police department; 
2. Conducting disciplinary hearings on charges of police misconduct; 
3. Imposing discipline for misconduct; and 
4. Hearing police officers’ appeals from discipline imposed by the Chief of Police. 

 
Given the numerous incidents of serious misconduct by San Francisco police officers in recent 
years, from the killings of community members to the exchange of racist, sexist, and 
homophobic text messages, members and nominees to the Police Commission should have a 
strong record of holding police officers accountable and ​supporting policies that protect the 
public.  
 
However, as recently as last year, Deputy District Attorney Nancy Tung has opposed police 
accountability. During her campaign for San Francisco District Attorney in November 2019, in 
response to a questionnaire from the ACLU of Northern California, San Francisco Rising, and 
the Immigrant Legal Resource Center, she expressly opposed AB 392 (The California Act to 
Save Lives). Championed by families whose loved ones were killed by the police, AB 392 
established that police can use deadly force “only when necessary” to defend against threat of 
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death or serious bodily injury, replacing the vague and dangerous standard that authorized 
officers to use deadly force whenever “reasonable”. 
 
With AB 392, California went from having one of the deadliest use of force laws in the country 
to having one of the most protective. Recognizing the significance and critical need of this bill, 
the San Francisco Board of Supervisors ​unanimously voted to support​ AB 392 on May 7, 2019. 
The bill was also supported by San Francisco’s District Attorney at the time, George Gascon. AB 
392 was signed into law by Gov. Newsom on August, 19, 2019. 
 
Given that AB 392 is a critical tool for police accountability and the Police Commission’s role in 
holding officers accountable, Tung’s opposition to the law raises serious concerns over her 
willingness to hold police officers accountable.  
 
Furthemore, Tung was supported by the San Francisco Police Officers Associationearly in her 
campaign for District Attorney, raising concerns about her ability to provide independent and 
objective oversight to the department and to these officers. She also opposed the closure of San 
Francisco’s juvenile hall, contrary to this Board’s nearly unanimous support, and supported 
arming police officers with Tasers, which are known to increase use of force incidents by the 
police.  
 
Gordon-Creed has a scant public record on holding police officers accountable, or even 
commenting on police accountability laws such as AB 392. It is unclear what relevant experience 
he brings to the area of police accountability since the early 1990s,  when he briefly served as 
Deputy City Attorney and represented various city agencies, including the Police Department.  
 
At a time when police killings of Black and brown people continue making headlines with the 
recent killings of Steven Taylor, Breonna Taylor, and George Floyd, the necessity of police 
accountability, particularly for deadly use of force, is as important as it has ever been. The 
institutions that must hold police officers accountable for misconduct and abuse of power, such 
as the San Francisco Police Commission, must be composed of individuals who have strong 
records of doing so.  
 
We have deep reservations about Tung’s and Gordon-Creed’s nominations to the Police 
Commission because of the above mentioned history and record, or lack thereof.  We urge you to 

https://sfgov.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=3880457&GUID=AEB1E94C-A349-4A20-898A-9798C8B82BFA


 
vet all nominees to the commission to ensure they are the best suited to hold the San Francisco 
Police Department accountable.  
 
Yoel Y. Haile 
Criminal Justice Program Manager 
ACLU of Northern California 
 
 



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: DSA Justice Member
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Confirming entrance into public record: Item 200392 and 200393
Date: Saturday, May 30, 2020 2:57:29 PM

 

Dear Mr. Young,
We hope this email finds you well. You were cc'ed on many emails (159 to date) opposing
Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed with the subject line "Please OPPOSE Nancy Tung
and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed for Police Commission"

We want to confirm that these will be entered into public comment records under item number
200392 and 200393 as listed on the agenda of the Rules Committee meeting (06/01/2020).

Thank you for your help in this matter. 

mailto:nottomyrecollection@gmail.com
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From: gl382=cornell.edu@dsasf.org on behalf of Geneva Lee
To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides
Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Please OPPOSE Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed for Police Commission
Date: Thursday, May 28, 2020 11:25:26 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

I am a San Francisco resident and I am writing to strongly urge you to OPPOSE THE NOMINATIONS OF
NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE POLICE COMMISSION.

Nancy Tung has taken positions contrary to the views and values of most San Franciscans and should not represent
us on the Police Commission. Geoffrey Gordon-Creed is not qualified to serve on the Police Commission: he has no
record of engaging on criminal justice issues or of representing communities impacted by policing policies.

Nancy Tung supported Proposition H, which would have STRIPPED THE POLICE COMMISSION OF THE
POWER TO OVERSEE TASER USE-OF-FORCE POLICY. This neutering of civilian oversight is what drove
Chief Scott and many other public safety leaders to oppose the proposition. We need Commissioners who respect
the Police Commission, not people who support legislation to undermine the Commission. Gordon-Creed took no
public position on Proposition H.

NANCY TUNG CONTINUES TO SUPPORT GIVING TASER WEAPONS TO SF POLICE OFFICERS, despite
SF voters overwhelmingly rejecting deadly Taser weapons in 2018. Tasers do not replace guns, they replace de-
escalation tactics; they are used in addition to and more broadly than guns. A UCSF Study found that deploying
tasers in California cities INCREASED use of force and in-custody deaths. Nancy Tung is out of step with the
majority of San Franciscans on adding yet another deadly weapon to our streets. A google search for Geoffrey
Gordon-Creed “taser” reveals no results.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSES CLOSING SAN FRANCISCO’S JUVENILE HALL, even though the U.S. Department
of Justice has documented human rights abuses at San Francisco’s facility. Housing children in cages is 2,660%
more expensive than utilizing restorative justice approaches. We need Police Commissioners who recognize that
children don’t belong in cages. GORDON-CREED HAS NO RECORD ON JUVENILE LAW ISSUES and no
published position on closing Juvenile Hall.

As a candidate for District Attorney, Nancy Tung ACCEPTED MONEY FROM THE POLARIZING AND
CONSERVATIVE POA. She even accepted $500 from RYAN CROSBY, WHOSE EXTREME RACIAL AND
GENDER BIAS RESULTED IN A LAWSUIT AGAINST THE CITY. The POA is a far-right organization that
regularly condones heinous acts of police violence and trafficks in racist fear-mongering. By accepting their money,
Tung made clear that she can NEVER be trusted to hold SFPD officers ACCOUNTABLE. The POA DOES NOT
REFLECT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES like tolerance, compassion, and diversity, but I do, and I hope you will,
too.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSED ENDING CASH BAIL, which incarcerates people on the basis of wealth and reinforces
racial disparities in San Francisco’s criminal justice system. Gordon-Creed has never written or spoken publicly
about cash bail.

Nancy Tung has repeatedly OPPOSED PROSECUTING POLICE OFFICERS WHO WERE INVOLVED IN
SHOOTINGS of San Francisco residents to date. AS WE’RE SEEING NOW IN MINNEAPOLIS, FAILING TO
HOLD LAW ENFORCEMENT ACCOUNTABLE IS DETRIMENTAL TO PUBLIC SAFETY. We need Police
Commissioners who recognize that a community’s trust in law enforcement depends on how accountable law

mailto:gl382=cornell.edu@dsasf.org
mailto:gl382@cornell.edu
mailto:bos-supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:bos-legislative_aides@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


enforcement is to the community. There are no public statements from Gordon-Creed regarding the deadly shootings
of Mario Woods, Luis-Gongora Pat, Alex Nieto, Jessica Williams or any other person killed by the SFPD.

We NEED civilian Police Commissioners who are INDEPENDENT from the Police Department they are supposed
to monitor. We need Police Commissioners who will exercise meaningful independent oversight over the Police
Department, especially with respect to disciplinary action.

San Francisco deserves Police Commissioners who not only represent the diversity of our city and prioritize victim’s
rights, but can also serve as an independent check on the police department. SAN FRANCISCO’S CHINESE-
ASIAN AMERICAN COMMUNITY DESERVES REPRESENTATION on the police commission; LONDON
BREED should nominate people who REPRESENT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES, and who have demonstrated
interest in and passion for setting police policy and overseeing police discipline. I URGE YOU TO VOTE NO ON
THE APPOINTMENTS OF NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE SAN FRANCISCO
POLICE COMMISSION.

Thank you,

--
Ms Geneva Lee
gl382@cornell.edu



From: aredgem=pacbell.net@dsasf.org on behalf of Red Lee
To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides
Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Please OPPOSE Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed for Police Commission
Date: Friday, May 29, 2020 10:57:59 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

I am a San Francisco resident and I am writing to strongly urge you to OPPOSE THE NOMINATIONS OF
NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE POLICE COMMISSION.

Nancy Tung has taken positions contrary to the views and values of most San Franciscans and should not represent
us on the Police Commission. Geoffrey Gordon-Creed is not qualified to serve on the Police Commission: he has no
record of engaging on criminal justice issues or of representing communities impacted by policing policies.

Nancy Tung supported Proposition H, which would have STRIPPED THE POLICE COMMISSION OF THE
POWER TO OVERSEE TASER USE-OF-FORCE POLICY. This neutering of civilian oversight is what drove
Chief Scott and many other public safety leaders to oppose the proposition. We need Commissioners who respect
the Police Commission, not people who support legislation to undermine the Commission. Gordon-Creed took no
public position on Proposition H.

NANCY TUNG CONTINUES TO SUPPORT GIVING TASER WEAPONS TO SF POLICE OFFICERS, despite
SF voters overwhelmingly rejecting deadly Taser weapons in 2018. Tasers do not replace guns, they replace de-
escalation tactics; they are used in addition to and more broadly than guns. A UCSF Study found that deploying
tasers in California cities INCREASED use of force and in-custody deaths. Nancy Tung is out of step with the
majority of San Franciscans on adding yet another deadly weapon to our streets. A google search for Geoffrey
Gordon-Creed “taser” reveals no results.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSES CLOSING SAN FRANCISCO’S JUVENILE HALL, even though the U.S. Department
of Justice has documented human rights abuses at San Francisco’s facility. Housing children in cages is 2,660%
more expensive than utilizing restorative justice approaches. We need Police Commissioners who recognize that
children don’t belong in cages. GORDON-CREED HAS NO RECORD ON JUVENILE LAW ISSUES and no
published position on closing Juvenile Hall.

As a candidate for District Attorney, Nancy Tung ACCEPTED MONEY FROM THE POLARIZING AND
CONSERVATIVE POA. She even accepted $500 from RYAN CROSBY, WHOSE EXTREME RACIAL AND
GENDER BIAS RESULTED IN A LAWSUIT AGAINST THE CITY. The POA is a far-right organization that
regularly condones heinous acts of police violence and trafficks in racist fear-mongering. By accepting their money,
Tung made clear that she can NEVER be trusted to hold SFPD officers ACCOUNTABLE. The POA DOES NOT
REFLECT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES like tolerance, compassion, and diversity, but I do, and I hope you will,
too.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSED ENDING CASH BAIL, which incarcerates people on the basis of wealth and reinforces
racial disparities in San Francisco’s criminal justice system. Gordon-Creed has never written or spoken publicly
about cash bail.

Nancy Tung has repeatedly OPPOSED PROSECUTING POLICE OFFICERS WHO WERE INVOLVED IN
SHOOTINGS of San Francisco residents to date. AS WE’RE SEEING NOW IN MINNEAPOLIS, FAILING TO
HOLD LAW ENFORCEMENT ACCOUNTABLE IS DETRIMENTAL TO PUBLIC SAFETY. We need Police
Commissioners who recognize that a community’s trust in law enforcement depends on how accountable law
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enforcement is to the community. There are no public statements from Gordon-Creed regarding the deadly shootings
of Mario Woods, Luis-Gongora Pat, Alex Nieto, Jessica Williams or any other person killed by the SFPD.

We NEED civilian Police Commissioners who are INDEPENDENT from the Police Department they are supposed
to monitor. We need Police Commissioners who will exercise meaningful independent oversight over the Police
Department, especially with respect to disciplinary action.

San Francisco deserves Police Commissioners who not only represent the diversity of our city and prioritize victim’s
rights, but can also serve as an independent check on the police department. SAN FRANCISCO’S CHINESE-
ASIAN AMERICAN COMMUNITY DESERVES REPRESENTATION on the police commission; LONDON
BREED should nominate people who REPRESENT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES, and who have demonstrated
interest in and passion for setting police policy and overseeing police discipline. I URGE YOU TO VOTE NO ON
THE APPOINTMENTS OF NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE SAN FRANCISCO
POLICE COMMISSION.

Thank you,

--
Mr Red Lee
aredgem@pacbell.net



From: matthew.schmitz=ucsf.edu@dsasf.org on behalf of Matthew Schmitz
To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides
Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Please OPPOSE Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed for Police Commission
Date: Saturday, May 30, 2020 11:22:46 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

I am a San Francisco resident and I am writing to strongly urge you to OPPOSE THE NOMINATIONS OF
NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE POLICE COMMISSION.

In general I have been extremely disappointed my vote for London Breed has been a vote for corruption. Why have
you gone about undermining progressive law enforcement practices, homeless sweeps and corrupt relationships with
officials? In regards to nominating Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed to the police commission, I have a
number of grievances.

Nancy Tung has taken positions contrary to the views and values of most San Franciscans and should not represent
us on the Police Commission. Geoffrey Gordon-Creed is not qualified to serve on the Police Commission: he has no
record of engaging on criminal justice issues or of representing communities impacted by policing policies.

Nancy Tung supported Proposition H, which would have STRIPPED THE POLICE COMMISSION OF THE
POWER TO OVERSEE TASER USE-OF-FORCE POLICY. This neutering of civilian oversight is what drove
Chief Scott and many other public safety leaders to oppose the proposition. We need Commissioners who respect
the Police Commission, not people who support legislation to undermine the Commission. Gordon-Creed took no
public position on Proposition H.

NANCY TUNG CONTINUES TO SUPPORT GIVING TASER WEAPONS TO SF POLICE OFFICERS, despite
SF voters overwhelmingly rejecting deadly Taser weapons in 2018. Tasers do not replace guns, they replace de-
escalation tactics; they are used in addition to and more broadly than guns. A UCSF Study found that deploying
tasers in California cities INCREASED use of force and in-custody deaths. Nancy Tung is out of step with the
majority of San Franciscans on adding yet another deadly weapon to our streets. A google search for Geoffrey
Gordon-Creed “taser” reveals no results.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSES CLOSING SAN FRANCISCO’S JUVENILE HALL, even though the U.S. Department
of Justice has documented human rights abuses at San Francisco’s facility. Housing children in cages is 2,660%
more expensive than utilizing restorative justice approaches. We need Police Commissioners who recognize that
children don’t belong in cages. GORDON-CREED HAS NO RECORD ON JUVENILE LAW ISSUES and no
published position on closing Juvenile Hall.

As a candidate for District Attorney, Nancy Tung ACCEPTED MONEY FROM THE POLARIZING AND
CONSERVATIVE POA. She even accepted $500 from RYAN CROSBY, WHOSE EXTREME RACIAL AND
GENDER BIAS RESULTED IN A LAWSUIT AGAINST THE CITY. The POA is a far-right organization that
regularly condones heinous acts of police violence and trafficks in racist fear-mongering. By accepting their money,
Tung made clear that she can NEVER be trusted to hold SFPD officers ACCOUNTABLE. The POA DOES NOT
REFLECT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES like tolerance, compassion, and diversity, but I do, and I hope you will,
too.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSED ENDING CASH BAIL, which incarcerates people on the basis of wealth and reinforces
racial disparities in San Francisco’s criminal justice system. Gordon-Creed has never written or spoken publicly
about cash bail.

mailto:matthew.schmitz=ucsf.edu@dsasf.org
mailto:matthew.schmitz@ucsf.edu
mailto:bos-supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:bos-legislative_aides@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


From: atielkin=stanford.edu@dsasf.org on behalf of Allison Tielking
To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides
Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Please OPPOSE Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed for Police Commission
Date: Friday, May 29, 2020 9:43:36 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

I am a San Francisco resident and I am writing to strongly urge you to OPPOSE THE NOMINATIONS OF
NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE POLICE COMMISSION.

Nancy Tung has taken positions contrary to the views and values of most San Franciscans and should not represent
us on the Police Commission. Geoffrey Gordon-Creed is not qualified to serve on the Police Commission: he has no
record of engaging on criminal justice issues or of representing communities impacted by policing policies.

Nancy Tung supported Proposition H, which would have STRIPPED THE POLICE COMMISSION OF THE
POWER TO OVERSEE TASER USE-OF-FORCE POLICY. This neutering of civilian oversight is what drove
Chief Scott and many other public safety leaders to oppose the proposition. We need Commissioners who respect
the Police Commission, not people who support legislation to undermine the Commission. Gordon-Creed took no
public position on Proposition H.

NANCY TUNG CONTINUES TO SUPPORT GIVING TASER WEAPONS TO SF POLICE OFFICERS, despite
SF voters overwhelmingly rejecting deadly Taser weapons in 2018. Tasers do not replace guns, they replace de-
escalation tactics; they are used in addition to and more broadly than guns. A UCSF Study found that deploying
tasers in California cities INCREASED use of force and in-custody deaths. Nancy Tung is out of step with the
majority of San Franciscans on adding yet another deadly weapon to our streets. A google search for Geoffrey
Gordon-Creed “taser” reveals no results.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSES CLOSING SAN FRANCISCO’S JUVENILE HALL, even though the U.S. Department
of Justice has documented human rights abuses at San Francisco’s facility. Housing children in cages is 2,660%
more expensive than utilizing restorative justice approaches. We need Police Commissioners who recognize that
children don’t belong in cages. GORDON-CREED HAS NO RECORD ON JUVENILE LAW ISSUES and no
published position on closing Juvenile Hall.

As a candidate for District Attorney, Nancy Tung ACCEPTED MONEY FROM THE POLARIZING AND
CONSERVATIVE POA. She even accepted $500 from RYAN CROSBY, WHOSE EXTREME RACIAL AND
GENDER BIAS RESULTED IN A LAWSUIT AGAINST THE CITY. The POA is a far-right organization that
regularly condones heinous acts of police violence and trafficks in racist fear-mongering. By accepting their money,
Tung made clear that she can NEVER be trusted to hold SFPD officers ACCOUNTABLE. The POA DOES NOT
REFLECT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES like tolerance, compassion, and diversity, but I do, and I hope you will,
too.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSED ENDING CASH BAIL, which incarcerates people on the basis of wealth and reinforces
racial disparities in San Francisco’s criminal justice system. Gordon-Creed has never written or spoken publicly
about cash bail.

Nancy Tung has repeatedly OPPOSED PROSECUTING POLICE OFFICERS WHO WERE INVOLVED IN
SHOOTINGS of San Francisco residents to date. AS WE’RE SEEING NOW IN MINNEAPOLIS, FAILING TO
HOLD LAW ENFORCEMENT ACCOUNTABLE IS DETRIMENTAL TO PUBLIC SAFETY. We need Police
Commissioners who recognize that a community’s trust in law enforcement depends on how accountable law
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enforcement is to the community. There are no public statements from Gordon-Creed regarding the deadly shootings
of Mario Woods, Luis-Gongora Pat, Alex Nieto, Jessica Williams or any other person killed by the SFPD.

We NEED civilian Police Commissioners who are INDEPENDENT from the Police Department they are supposed
to monitor. We need Police Commissioners who will exercise meaningful independent oversight over the Police
Department, especially with respect to disciplinary action.

San Francisco deserves Police Commissioners who not only represent the diversity of our city and prioritize victim’s
rights, but can also serve as an independent check on the police department. SAN FRANCISCO’S CHINESE-
ASIAN AMERICAN COMMUNITY DESERVES REPRESENTATION on the police commission; LONDON
BREED should nominate people who REPRESENT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES, and who have demonstrated
interest in and passion for setting police policy and overseeing police discipline. I URGE YOU TO VOTE NO ON
THE APPOINTMENTS OF NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE SAN FRANCISCO
POLICE COMMISSION.

Thank you,
Allison Tielking

--
Miss Allison Tielking
atielkin@stanford.edu



Nancy Tung has repeatedly OPPOSED PROSECUTING POLICE OFFICERS WHO WERE INVOLVED IN
SHOOTINGS of San Francisco residents to date. AS WE’RE SEEING NOW IN MINNEAPOLIS, FAILING TO
HOLD LAW ENFORCEMENT ACCOUNTABLE IS DETRIMENTAL TO PUBLIC SAFETY. We need Police
Commissioners who recognize that a community’s trust in law enforcement depends on how accountable law
enforcement is to the community. There are no public statements from Gordon-Creed regarding the deadly shootings
of Mario Woods, Luis-Gongora Pat, Alex Nieto, Jessica Williams or any other person killed by the SFPD.

We NEED civilian Police Commissioners who are INDEPENDENT from the Police Department they are supposed
to monitor. We need Police Commissioners who will exercise meaningful independent oversight over the Police
Department, especially with respect to disciplinary action.

San Francisco deserves Police Commissioners who not only represent the diversity of our city and prioritize victim’s
rights, but can also serve as an independent check on the police department. SAN FRANCISCO’S CHINESE
AMERICAN COMMUNITY DESERVES REPRESENTATION on the police commission; LONDON BREED
should nominate people who REPRESENT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES, and who have demonstrated interest in
and passion for setting police policy and overseeing police discipline. I URGE YOU TO VOTE NO ON THE
APPOINTMENTS OF NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE SAN FRANCISCO
POLICE COMMISSION.

Thank you,

Matthew Schmitz

--
Mr Matthew Schmitz
matthew.schmitz@ucsf.edu



From: labloom=stanford.edu@dsasf.org on behalf of Laura Bloomfield
To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides
Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Please OPPOSE Nancy Tung and Geoffrey Gordon-Creed for Police Commission
Date: Friday, May 29, 2020 11:13:05 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

I am a San Francisco resident and I am writing to strongly urge you to OPPOSE THE NOMINATIONS OF
NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE POLICE COMMISSION.

Nancy Tung has taken positions contrary to the views and values of most San Franciscans and should not represent
us on the Police Commission. Geoffrey Gordon-Creed is not qualified to serve on the Police Commission: he has no
record of engaging on criminal justice issues or of representing communities impacted by policing policies.

Nancy Tung supported Proposition H, which would have STRIPPED THE POLICE COMMISSION OF THE
POWER TO OVERSEE TASER USE-OF-FORCE POLICY. This neutering of civilian oversight is what drove
Chief Scott and many other public safety leaders to oppose the proposition. We need Commissioners who respect
the Police Commission, not people who support legislation to undermine the Commission. Gordon-Creed took no
public position on Proposition H.

NANCY TUNG CONTINUES TO SUPPORT GIVING TASER WEAPONS TO SF POLICE OFFICERS, despite
SF voters overwhelmingly rejecting deadly Taser weapons in 2018. Tasers do not replace guns, they replace de-
escalation tactics; they are used in addition to and more broadly than guns. A UCSF Study found that deploying
tasers in California cities INCREASED use of force and in-custody deaths. Nancy Tung is out of step with the
majority of San Franciscans on adding yet another deadly weapon to our streets. A google search for Geoffrey
Gordon-Creed “taser” reveals no results.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSES CLOSING SAN FRANCISCO’S JUVENILE HALL, even though the U.S. Department
of Justice has documented human rights abuses at San Francisco’s facility. Housing children in cages is 2,660%
more expensive than utilizing restorative justice approaches. We need Police Commissioners who recognize that
children don’t belong in cages. GORDON-CREED HAS NO RECORD ON JUVENILE LAW ISSUES and no
published position on closing Juvenile Hall.

As a candidate for District Attorney, Nancy Tung ACCEPTED MONEY FROM THE POLARIZING AND
CONSERVATIVE POA. She even accepted $500 from RYAN CROSBY, WHOSE EXTREME RACIAL AND
GENDER BIAS RESULTED IN A LAWSUIT AGAINST THE CITY. The POA is a far-right organization that
regularly condones heinous acts of police violence and trafficks in racist fear-mongering. By accepting their money,
Tung made clear that she can NEVER be trusted to hold SFPD officers ACCOUNTABLE. The POA DOES NOT
REFLECT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES like tolerance, compassion, and diversity, but I do, and I hope you will,
too.

NANCY TUNG OPPOSED ENDING CASH BAIL, which incarcerates people on the basis of wealth and reinforces
racial disparities in San Francisco’s criminal justice system. Gordon-Creed has never written or spoken publicly
about cash bail.

Nancy Tung has repeatedly OPPOSED PROSECUTING POLICE OFFICERS WHO WERE INVOLVED IN
SHOOTINGS of San Francisco residents to date. AS WE’RE SEEING NOW IN MINNEAPOLIS, FAILING TO
HOLD LAW ENFORCEMENT ACCOUNTABLE IS DETRIMENTAL TO PUBLIC SAFETY. We need Police
Commissioners who recognize that a community’s trust in law enforcement depends on how accountable law
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enforcement is to the community. There are no public statements from Gordon-Creed regarding the deadly shootings
of Mario Woods, Luis-Gongora Pat, Alex Nieto, Jessica Williams or any other person killed by the SFPD.

We NEED civilian Police Commissioners who are INDEPENDENT from the Police Department they are supposed
to monitor. We need Police Commissioners who will exercise meaningful independent oversight over the Police
Department, especially with respect to disciplinary action.

San Francisco deserves Police Commissioners who not only represent the diversity of our city and prioritize victim’s
rights, but can also serve as an independent check on the police department. SAN FRANCISCO’S CHINESE-
ASIAN AMERICAN COMMUNITY DESERVES REPRESENTATION on the police commission; LONDON
BREED should nominate people who REPRESENT SAN FRANCISCO VALUES, and who have demonstrated
interest in and passion for setting police policy and overseeing police discipline. I URGE YOU TO VOTE NO ON
THE APPOINTMENTS OF NANCY TUNG AND GEOFFREY GORDON-CREED TO THE SAN FRANCISCO
POLICE COMMISSION.

Thank you,

--
Dr. Laura Bloomfield
labloom@stanford.edu


